ROTARY CLUB OF FIG GARDEN
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

*REGULAR MEETING;   22 OCTOBER 2008 --
 *Directors:
     -Art Farkas

     -Rod Rimmer

     -Mark Roberts

     -Wes Segal

     -Dio Stefanopoulos

*President:

     -Tim Swanson
*President-Elect:

     -Sasan Rahmatian

*Past-President:

     -Judy Case

*Treasurer:

     -Scott Bristol

*Secretary:

     -Doug Cords

*Others Present:

     -Tom Ogden, Paul Harris Chair

     -Sherry Forath, Assistant Secretary

     -Ron Fletcher

*Important Note:  By virtue of a third absence this Rotary year at Board Meetings, notably because of professional commitments, Directors Teresa Patterson and Niko Argeres are automatically disqualified from Membership.
The meeting was called to order at 7:08 a.m. by President Tim Swanson, in the Boardroom of the Stoughton Davidson Accountancy Corporation at 2520 West Shaw Lane, Suite 101, Fresno, California 93711.
*Approval Of Agenda:

It was MSC to approve the Agenda, as distributed, with the addition of an Action Item regarding Director Art Farkas.

It was MSC to accept the President’s re-nomination of Director Art Farkas, unfortunately disqualified because of By-Laws Regulations, after a third Board miss.  Art has been taken away from our meetings because of professional conflicts with time and has been diligently working on his responsibilities as International Service Director.

*Consent Items:
     *Membership As Of 1 October 2008                  =          91

     *Attendance For Month Of September 2008      =         71%

It was MSC to approve the Consent Items, as presented.

*President’s Time:                                     (Tim Swanson)    
President Tim led another discussion regarding the TorNino’s “Non-Eaters Fee,” per last month’s deliberations.  He has tried twice to meet with TorNino’s staff and the discussion was interrupted.  In future years, the relationship between the fee and the lunch cost will be a negotiation point, and Tim will meet with TorNino’s people again.

*Treasurer’s Report:                                  (Scott Bristol)

Treasurer Scott reviewed the Past Due Members’ Accounts in general and noted there are some Members who are either/or delinquent in large amounts – lengthy time without full payment.  Tom Ogden will review and make the appropriate contacts:

*Accounts:

          *County Bank – Checking Account:                                                        $20,118.37

          *County Bank – Certificate Of Deposit:                                                    27,274.59

          *Members’ Current Accounts:                                                                   15,132.22

          *Deposits:                                                                                                      1,034.80
          * Totals:                                                                                                     $63,559.98
Scott then reviewed for the Board the Balance Sheet and the various Income And Expenditure Statements, including:  last month, year to date, year to date versus budget and year to date current year versus prior year.

One-half of the Retreat costs have been paid, and Scott is awaiting final accounting to cut the final payments.

It was MSC to approve the Treasurer’s Report, as presented.

*Secretary’s Report:                                             (Doug Cords)
The Secretary shared with the Board that Proposed Member Tom Miller is ready for induction.  His sponsors are Sam Federico and Phil Setrakian.  Tom is a former Member of the Firebaugh Rotary Club and the East Medford, Oregon Rotary Club.  He is an executive with Bank Of America, Fig Garden Branch.  President Tim will contact the Sponsors and Tom and let Secretary know when to prepare all the Induction Materials.
There are five Members with possible attendance issues, each at slightly less than 50% since this Rotary year began.  One, a COG, additionally has completely missed two Friday assignments and has shown up at 12:25 for two others.  Those names were presented, in confidence, to President Tim, for his attention.  Last month, our Board made a significant shift in attendance philosophy as it voted to “wipe the slate clean” for several members who have had problems making meetings.  This current culture of volunteerism declines makes it paramount on our leaders to revive and save membership for our Rotarians.
President Tim this year has focused strongly on membership and, as our leader, has put himself as a strong recruiter.  One of the new proposals emanates from him and he has had as his guest recently at a Friday Meeting another prospective member.  President-Elect Sasan Rahmatian is, as well, recruiting diligently quality new Rotarians.  It is paramount for Board Members to follow this wonderful “leadership by responsible example.”
*New Member Proposals:

-Dr. Susan Geringer:
     *Sponsors are Dr. Sasan Rahmatian and Dr. Doug Cords

     *Susan Is A Faculty Member In the Department Of Marketing at CSU, Fresno

     *Proposed Classification:  University Faculty – Sports Marketing

     *Membership Committee has approved the Nomination.

It was MSC to approve Dr. Geringer’s Nomination; Secretary to immediately forward to Rotary Information.

-Doug Constant:

     -Sponsors Are Tim Swanson and Tom Andersen

     -Doug is an executive with Fresno First Bank

     -Proposed Classification:  Banking – Commercial Lending

     -Membership Committee has approved the Nomination.

It was MSC to approve Mr. Constant’s Nomination; Secretary to immediately forward to Rotary Information.

-Daniel Bonyhadi:

     -Sponsors Are Dr. Doug Cords, August Hioco and Jeff Garza

     -Daniel is a former Member of Fig Garden Rotary and currently East Fresno Rotary

     -He received our District’s “Rotarian Of The Year Award” for 2007-2008

     -The Nomination if a resubmission from last year.
     -Proposed/Past Classification:  Beverages – Import/Export:  Wine and Spirits

     -Membership Committee has approved the Nomination

     -Per last year’s Board Minutes, Special Membership Ad-Hoc Committee has approved    

      the Nomination

     -Rotary Information has been completed

After discussion about last year’s Nomination, to bring new Board Members up to speed, and discussion about visits to the Club currently, it was MSC to approve the Nomination and for Secretary to publish the “ 7-Day Notice” in AVENUES.

*Assistant Secretary:                                                 (Sherry Forath)
Sherry shared with the Board her wonderful results with the IRC – the District’s “Information Resource Center.”  It is now possible for our Members to have Minutes posted, under password protection.  An update of member photos was discussed and a sample of reports generated was distributed.

It was MSC to allocate the sum of $200. to start this special feature; $100. is for the set-up costs the annual fee is $100.00

*AVENUES OF SERVICE;

 *Club Service:
No formal report this month.

Director Rod Rimmer led a discussion focusing upon Membership.  He reminded the Board of the wonderful tool in a “Classifications Survey.”  Potential qualified new Rotarians can be identified first by “holes” in our existing Membership Classifications and then diligently searching for quality new people.  Secretary will contact Membership Chairman/Past President Bill Robinson and Classification Chairman John Ganahl,                                                                                                                     as well, to update this valuable study.  It was last completed two years ago.
*Community Service:                                   (Mark Roberts)
There was no Committee Meeting this past month.

Mark led a discussion regarding a funding request for Families First, Inc.  No action was proposed this Meeting.
*Vocational Service:                                      ( Wes Segal)

Wes has prepared a draft of the “Vocational Talks” outline, per last month’s Board Meeting, and will present it, for review, to President Tim.

 *International Service:                                    (Rod Rimmer and Art Farkas)     
Rod reported that Dr. Vish is still “in communication” with Pakistan officials regarding a possible, future project.

Regarding Afghanistan, the Assemi family, local builders, have helped develop a new children’s hospital.  The local contact is Mark Scofield, Director of the “Waterford Foundation,” and this may be a possible project focus for our Club.

Rod and Art reviewed the status of the Sun-Maid Growers Of California/Rotary Of Fig Garden Joint Project in Zambia, Malembaka Farms.  The deadline for District Matching Grants is 15 November.  The Directors have invested a huge amount of their time in the preparation of the voluminous paperwork to date, with huge thanks from our Board.

After discussion, it was MSC to invest the sum of $1,000. for another year’s participation in “Amigos de Guaremala.”  
*Foundation                                               (Tom Ogden)
Tom recently sent out Paul Harris billings, having directly billed the sum of $8,900. and other monies are paid by Paul Harris Society Members.

There are two Paul Harris Fellowships to be presented by President Tim.

Last year, Tom successfully utilized all 2,400 “Matching Points” in the fund-raising efforts.  The Rotary Foundation has implemented some changes in procedures and Tom will review them next month for the Board.

It was MSC to allocate 3,000 “Matching Points” this Rotary year, for up to $200., matched one-for one.

 *President-Elect’s Report:                               ( Sasan Rahmatian) 
No report this month.

*Past President’s Report:                                  (Judy Case)
Judy shared her research regarding the possibility of our having created a wonderful “District Governor’s Banner,” to honor our August Hioco (and any future Governors from our Club).  The banner will be displayed, with excitement, along with our Club Banner at all Friday Meetings.

It was MSC to allocate funds up to $300. for the creation of this banner, with Judy orchestrating the purchase.

*Old Business:

No Old Business this month.

*New Business:
President Tim is in discussions with an educational leader who wishes to develop an Interact Club at Baird Middle School.  The Board is very supportive of this move; Tim will further discuss its formation and report back to the Board.

*Adjournment:

President Tim Swanson adjourned the Meeting at 8:37 a.m.
*Next Meeting:   
26 November 2008 -  Calendar Note:  Day Prior To Thanksgiving

Respectfully Submitted By Doug Cords, Ph.D., Club Secretary.
